
BRITISH multinational, Coats 
Patons, has decided to close its 
two Randfontein factories, lay 
off all the workers, and then re­
open in Bophuthatswana where 
it can expect to pay its new em­
ployees a quarter of the wages. 

In 1983, the two factories, JP 
Coats and Patons & Baldwin, 
were the centre of a battle be­
tween the National Union of 
Textile Workers and Evelyn 
Selora's splinter union. 

In a secret ballot the major­
ity of the 400 workers voted in 
favour of NUTW and since then 
the union has built up tremen­
dous worker solidarity at the 

factories. 
Senior shop steward, Vusi 

Mavuso in an interview, with 
FOSATU Worker News ac­
cused the company of moving 
in order to escape being 'pes­
tered by FOSATU'. 

Bophuthatswana's labour 
legislation bars South African-
based unions from operating on 
their territory. 

'People are very upset about 
the closing of the factories and 
at the moment relations be­
tween management and the 
workers are very bad,' he said. 

'Those that have 30 years' 
service fd-1 that their sweat has 
built up the company and all 

they have to show for it are 
lousy watches,' he added. 

Brother Mavuso said that the 
company had only given them a 
'wiahy washy excuse' about the 
move being necessary because 
o t h e r c o m p a n i e s w e r e 
undercutting them. 

'But I do not think this is 
true,'he said. 

The company's 'retrench­
ment plan' began during the 
first quarter of this year and 
will take about 18 months to 
complete. 

It has offered to pay workers 
one-and-a-half-week's wages 
for each year of service in sev­
erance pay. 

'But its a payment of money 
and that's the end of i t No 
more jobs,' said NUTW general 
secretary, John Copelyn. 

The company has now got 
rid of all the risks and can now 
reap the benefits of a name 
made by the sweat of South Af­
rican workers,' he added. 

Brother Copelyn said that 
Patons & Baldwin had not con­
sulted with the union on the de­
cision to close it had only 
discussed the details of the sev­
erance pay agreement. 

Is this the kind of investment 
which is supposed to benefit the 
workers in South Africa? 


